Wichita High School North

GROVER C. DOTZOUR, PRINCIPAL Wichita, Kansas

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION BOYS'

ROY G. GROE
A. B. COLLOM
A. R. EDWARDS
ERNEST J. VANEK

March 16, 1941

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION GIRLS'

EVA LYMAN
JUANDA HAWKINS
ESTHER PFLEGER
ANN THEILEN

Dr. F. C. Allen Varsity Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Doc":

That was a swell letter you sent to Albert Carson. I am sure he will be glad to get the chance to visit the University of Kansas.

In regard to the Topeka job, I have received two very nice letters from the Superintendent and the Principal. I am sending you copies of each one.

I answered both of them immediately. In my letter to Mr. Stout I told him: "I feel that I would like to handle the Basketball Assignment and be of assistance with the Physical Education Program. I will be very willing to work and cooperate in building up the program. In coaching, a person's dealings with the boys are so much closer and I guess that is the reason I don't want to give it up."

My answer to his salary question was this: "I have been offered a \$200 raise for next year if I remain in Wichita. That would increase my salary to \$2000. I do feel that the job in Topeka will carry just as many responsibilities as my present position, and I would certainly appreciate your consideration of that fact."

"Doc" I have not heard from either of them since. Do you think my answer to Mr. Stout's letter was proper? I am very interested in their set-up and would like to get into that system. They might be waiting until after the State Basketball Tournament to make their decision.

Any suggestions that you might have wo ld certainly be appreciated.

Sincerely yours,

Ernest J. Vanek